CHIPPING NORTON TOWN COUNCIL

The Minutes of

THE CEMETERY & POOL MEADOW COMMITTEE

held on 25th September 2019
A Cemetery and Pool Meadow Committee meeting was held on Wednesday 25th September 2019 commencing with an inspection at the Worcester Road Cemetery at 5.30pm.
The following persons were present: -



Cllr M Jarratt, Chairman


Cllr R Benfield


Cllr J Graves



Officers: The Town Clerk



   Maintenance Operative



Visitor: Mr R Taylor, Cemetery Contractor

1. Apologies for absence 

Apologies for absence had been received from had been received from Cllr D Davidson, Cllr L Tuckwell and Cllr M Tysoe.
2. Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest to report.

3. Public Participation

There were no applications to address the Committee.
4. Minutes of the meeting held on 26th June 2019 – the minutes were approved by the committee and signed by the Chairman at the meeting subject to correction of the following: The meeting closed at 7.45pm.
5. Matters arising

Two new memorial benches had now been installed. The committee discussed the ongoing responsibilities of memorial benches and that it may now be appropriate to formalise a policy and agreement for future use. 

Additional rows had been marked out for use in the Ashes Section.
Inspection of Worcester Road Cemetery


The following jobs were identified at the inspection:-

· A number of graves had been identified that were not being maintained in accordance with the Cemetery Rules and Regulations. The Town Clerk to write to the Deed owners reminding them of the Cemetery Rules and Regulations.

· The Town Clerk to write a letter to the person who was feeding the animals in the cemetery as there was a problem with rodents in that area.
· The Maintenance Operative to commence rodent control within the cemetery storage shed.
· The grave digger to be contacted to remove the Juniper stump in Section 4.
· The rotten and unsafe bench to be removed by Mr R Taylor in Section 4.
6. Any Other Business
Pool Meadow
Cllr G Brown had requested that the committee considered improving the site. The committee discussed Cllr G Brown’s email and agreed that the committee would work with the Green Gym on improving the path. At present, the committee felt that any large capital project work was not appropriate due to the specialist nature of the site. 
Bliss Lodge
The Town Clerk had recently written to the owner of the property regarding car parking within the cemetery car park. This had improved parking within the cemetery and would continue to be monitored.

Cemetery Rules and Regulations

The committee discussed the use of plastics and other materials within the cemetery and felt that this could be a matter for discussion with the Climate Emergency Working Group. Any proposals would be considered by the committee for potential revision to the Cemetery Rules and Regulations.  
  7.
Date of the Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting was arranged for 11th December 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall.


The meeting closed at 6.40 pm.
